Regular Council Meeting Minutes
November 1, 2021

Present:  Donna Bullock, Steve Cozart, Jane Hayes, Nina Hendricks, Josh Holloway, Herb McPherson, Shon Owens, Eric Seib, April Watson, Crystal Weatherington, Richard Bethea

Meeting Call to Order: Eric Seib		Prayer: Josh Holloway	Pledge:  Shon Owens	

Approve Minutes:  Councilwoman Hayes made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Seconded by Mayor Owens. 4 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Engineering Report: Ms. Weatherington gave an update on several projects. The Wastewater Treatment Plant plans have been submitted back to DEP. Discussion followed regarding lighting for the Bray – Hendricks Park Project. Discussion regarding the placement of the concession stand followed. Mayor Owens made a motion to move the concession stand showing on the current park plan over towards the amphitheater and to use the original stand as a pavilion instead. Seconded by Councilwoman Hendricks. 4 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. Ms. Weatherington has submitted the updated documentation to DEP for the FRDAP grant. We are still waiting on CDBG for paving. Ms. Weatherington will have a proposal for Mr. Seib regarding the gas line project as soon as possible.  

Operations Report:  Mr. Seib presented the Operations report (attached). Discussion followed. The swing set has been moved and we are currently prepping the area for a concrete pad for the outdoor fitness center. 

Old Business: 
Request for 5139 Blackmon Drive: Mr. Cozart has investigated this request and stated that the town would need to look back at the zoning ordinance in place. Everything would have to meet HUD requirements. Mayor Owens made a motion to deny the request to put a travel trailer on said property. Seconded by Councilwoman Hayes. 4 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. 

New Business:
5160 Blackmon Drive Request: Richard Bethea of 5160 Blackmon Drive requested to put a pole barn on his property. He presented an estimate of the cost. Discussion followed. The council told Mr. Bethea that they would need to see a plot plan prior to approving said pole barn. 

Christmas Parade Approval: Councilwoman Hayes made a motion to move forward with the Christmas Parade on Dec. 4, 2021. Seconded by Councilwoman Hendricks. 4 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. Mr. Seib stated that he would send out invitations to attend the parade.  

Joy in Jay Update: Mr. Seib stated that the movie screen and projector had come in. We currently have about 10 vendors signed up for the event. Mayor Owens stated that he would like to get permission from the business owners on Commerce Street to put lights around the tops of the buildings. Mr. Seib will investigate this.

Visitor Comments:  None

Councilwoman Hayes made a motion to adjourn. Mayor Owens seconded. 4 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. 




_______________________                                                         ________________________
Donna Bullock, Town Clerk                                                         Shon Owens, Mayor



